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       Feb 2020
Meeting held on Thursday 6th Feb 2020 at Beambridge Hall.
MINUTES

Present Cllrs ; Barbara Archer (Chair) Linda Charie, Buster Evans, Antonia Bury ,David Marston ,Val Fotheringham, Mike Kelly ,Chris Meeson.

Shrops Cllr ; Ceceilia Motley

One member of public.

1. Public Forum (limited to 15 minutes) members of the public may raise any issues with the Council during the public forum but not during the Council meeting unless invited to do so by the Chairman.  No Items                 
2.
Apologies for absence.    None Received
3.
Declarations of Interest.   None
4.
Approval of the minutes from meeting held on 2nd Jan 2020 Prop Linda Charie 2nd Buster Evans – APPROVED.

5.     
Matters Arising from those minutes that are not covered on the Agenda - None
 6.     Urgent issues from members for discussion ( not voting) at item 14 - subject to approval of the Chairman. David Marston raised a query regarding bollards recently put in place on the verge near Hungerford and what their purpose was. Cllr Motley would take this up and advise.
7.      Smartwater – To discuss the rollout  of Smartwater kits. Event Sat 8th Feb 0930 -12 and other acitivity to support the rollout.  The Chair reminded Council of this event and that Herself , Cllr Charie ,The Clerk and Police would be present to assist with registration of the free kits. She urged Councillors to spread the word for people to attend.
8.
Reports

(a) 

Chairman –

                         The Chair advised Council of the following items,
1. Poultry Sheds. She had received notification regarding the proposed poultry sheds in Aston Munslow. Shropshire Council planning committee had approved the building on 18th March 2019 , this was then taken to Court. It was then granted permission to proceed to Judicial Review but because of errors made by Shropshire Council in the procedures they used when putting the case before the planning committee ,she had recently heard that Shropshire Council have now quashed the approval. Thus it is no longer approved and needs to come before the planning committee again.

2. She also advised that herself and the Clerk would attend a meeting of Chairs /Clerks at Culmington on 25th Feb organised by Cllr Motley.

(b) 
Cllr Cecelia Motley
1. Cllr Motley advised that she was arranging a meeting for Munslow Representatives and herself to meet locally with Kevin Aitken & David Gradwell from Highways to discuss the traffic engineering needed. Date TBC.

2. She had organised a meeting of Chairs /Clerks from the Corvedale on 25th Feb in Culmington to review local boundary issues as she felt that co-operation between the 10 Corvedale Parishes would be beneficial. A possible parliamentary boundary review and a Shropshire Boundary review was also likely in the near future. The meeting woud explore local issues and possible ways to work together.

3. David Marston raised concerns over the amounts being spent by SC on Consultants.


(c) 

Burial Ground   -  None
9.
Finance

(a)  Consider the accounting statement   

          (b)  Consider payments for approval.

          Clerk’s Salary  Dec   = £190.67

          Clerks Expenses Dec = £7.65

          Total = £198.32

          Richard Lane (grass gutting burial ground) £66

          DM Payroll £80
         Prop Linda Charie 2nd Chris Meeson - Approved

10.
Planning Matters
(a) Consider new applications
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 

PLANNING REFERENCE: 20/00301/FUL 
DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
Erection of single storey extension 
LOCATION: Rose Cottage, Aston Munslow, Craven Arms, 

Shropshire, SY7 9ER. 
OS REFERENCE: 351130 - 286738 
APPLICANT: Mr R Lown 

This is to notify you that planning application 20/00301/FUL has been submitted to this authority. 
Support 

 (b) Applications granted - NONE
11.
Environmental and Highways issues:


(a) Environmental Maintenance Officer – 


(b) General highways matters to include Traffic Calming & Village Gateway 

          The Clerk reported on an email received from a Resident highlighting flooding issues on Rowe Lane and requesting that the PC look into this issue. |”Further to our telephone conversation on January the 31st. I Will outline the surface water problem on Rowe Lane East.
It would appear that over the years gulley's that would have allowed the run off of water into the field have become blocked with debris. The main area of concern is approximately 200 metres East from the tee junction with the road to Broadstone
The field in question is farmed by Mr Graham Williams and is owned by Millichope estate.
I am hopeful that this work would come under the remit of the environmental maintenance officer and prevent the further erosion of our lane, regards Paul Mantle “
         Council requested that the Clerk report this to Rhian Townsend Flood Management SC.
        Chris Meeson reported on the Communications with Rhian Townsend Flood Management SC regarding a fallen tree in the river. She was in the process of identifying the landowner and would then comminicate with them.
(c) Flood Forum Group Update
Val Fotheringham and Linda Charie had represented the Council at a meeting organised in January. This had not been  attended by any members of the public. Luke Neil from Shropshire Wildlife had offered to lead a walk looking at flood concerns and work that had already taken place, this would be later in the year. There was also a higher level meeting planned for 26th March which Val Fotheringham would attend.
12.
Correspondence and communications – Mike Kelly shared a poster regarding planned tree planting in Munslow on 14th and 15th March , Council was not aware of this project and the Clerk was asked to check details.
13.
Urgent matters as agreed for discussion from item 4 above. NONE

Next meeting  5th March 2020. 

